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WHITE ROCK SQUADRON 
A unit of  

CANADIAN POWER AND SAIL SQUADRON 
 
 

Will be holding their 
Annual General Meeting 

 
April 14, 2014 

7pm 
 
 
 

Location: 
ABC Country Restaurant 

2160 King George Boulevard, Surrey 
 

 
For more information, please call 604 515 5566 

 
 

Everyone is welcome to join us for dinner at 6pm  

before the AGM begins 

 

http://www.cps-ecp.ca/
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COMMANDER’S REPORTCOMMANDER’S REPORTCOMMANDER’S REPORT   
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

With the signs of spring in the air, 

(February 5th and the temperature is 
now -10 C) our thoughts now turn to 

the summer cruises and this year our 
squadron has a full slate planned.  

More information is available on our 
website at whiterocksquadron.org. 

Our Fall 2013 enrollment was slight-
ly above the previous year and our 

Squadron Training Officer’s report 

will highlight the numbers of courses 
and students who completed the 

courses.  Our spring 2014 enrollment 
was even better with some courses 

maxed out due to classroom seating.  

At each District Bridge meeting all 
the squadrons announce the courses 

and registration numbers and White 
Rock Squadron is still offering the 

greatest number of courses, especial-

ly in the Elective Courses, (electronic 

courses, weather etc with the VHF 
course still supreme in numbers).  

Our Squadron financial position is 
still strong but we still need Mem-

bers to renew their membership and 

to volunteer and help out at squadron 

events.  
  

Your squadron is still looking for 
volunteers to help fill all of our 

Bridge positions so please think 
about it and give Harald Hanssen a 

call at 604-538-7311.  We are also 
looking for volunteers for the posi-

tion of Proctor for the Boating Clas-

ses.  We still offer a free Instructors’ 
Development course to qualify you 

as a Certified Instructor so please 
give me a call at 604-531-7425 for 

more information.  

 
The Christmas Party was a success 

but others want a change of venue so 
the committee is looking at the Clo-

verdale Race track as a possible re-

placement.  If you have any infor-

mation on this venue, please let me 
know.  The venue for the Change of 

Watch has now been chosen, the Pa-
cific Inn Rhumba Room.  Lots of 

room and lots of windows and with a 

price of $40.00 per person it is a re-

duction of $10.00 from last year, so 
mark May 10th on your calendar as a 

must attend event.  
  

Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for 
April 4th at the ABC Restaurant on 

King George Highway in the upper 
loft commencing at 1900 hours but 

come early and have dinner with  

Bridge Members. 
 

Commander Norm Headrick, SN 
White Rock Power & Sail Squadron 

Local Knowledge Evening 
"Share It - Learn It” 

 
Ever wonder if you're up to traversing Georgeson Pass or Dodd Narrows, or   

you wanted to visit Princess Louisa Marine Park but you were  intimidated by Malibu Rapids? 
 

Looking for that perfect sunset or boating spot in the US?  
 

Join us and learn from our skilled members as they share their experiences  
and useful information about the secrets of boating on the west coast  

 

Topics included:  

 

 

 Georgeson Pass  
 Boat Pass,  

 Dodd Narrows,   

 Active Pass,  
 Sandheads  

 Malibu Rapids  
 Regulations for 

boating in the US  

 Much, much 
more ... 

Thursday March 27 at 7pm 
Elgin Hall 

14250 Crescent Road, Surrey 
 

RSVP  

Programs Officer John at  

778-549-0928 or john@fvc-bc.com 

mailto:john@fvc-bc.com
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 White Rock Squadron’s Annual  

Change of Watch  
 

 

Commander’s Ball  

Dinner and Dance  
 
 
 

Cash Bar  
Prizes  

 
 

Music By  
Andrew and the Gang  

 
 

Come join the celebration with our  
Commander and Squadron members  

Don’t miss the party at our new venue!  
  

Saturday, May 10th, 2014           Pacific Inn Hotel – Rhumba Room  
Cocktails 1800 hours                         1160 King George Boulevard  
Buffet Dinner 1900 hours                                               Surrey, BC  

                                                                             
                                                                          For tickets, contact Andrew Pothier  

$40.00 per person                             Evening/Weekends: (604) 536-0430  

                                                                      Email: andrew@pothierenterprises.com  

mailto:andrew@pothierenterprises.com
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Easter 

Victoria Day 

Canada Day 

Extended Cruise* 

PMD Rendezvous  

Labour Day  

Port Browning 

Telegraph Harbour Marina 

Ganges  

Kitimat & Gardner Canal  

Telegraph Harbour Marina 

Otter Bay 

April 18 - 19 

May 17 - 18 

June 31 - July1 

July 2 - August 30 

August 22 - 24 

August 30 - 31 

Looking for things to do this summer? 
 

Join us on a White Rock Squadron rendezvous.  For more information, please contact  

Cruisemaster Barry at irishromy@shaw.ca or 604-542-0519.  

 
Thinking about joining the Extended Cruise this summer? 

 

There is still time to join! 
 

 

This year’s extended cruise is to Kitimat and 

the Gardner Canal.  Contact  Cruisemaster  
Barry ASAP  for more details.   

 

Cruisemaster Barry can be reached  
by email at irishromy@shaw.ca or by  

telephone at 604-542-0519 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Squadron members check out charts for 2014 Kitimat trip  

Next planning meeting: 

Thursday March 20th 

http://www.portbrowning.com/
http://www.telegraphharbour.com/
http://www.gangesmarina.com/
http://www.telegraphharbour.com/
http://www.otterbaymarina.ca/
mailto:irishromy@shaw.ca
mailto:irishromy@shaw.ca
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White Rock Squadron AGM  

Date: Monday, April 14, 2014 
Location: ABC Country Restaurant 

                 2160 King George Boulevard, Surrey 
Time: 1900 hours 
Dress code is ‘Blues and Greys’ 

 

White Rock Squadron Change of Watch  

Dinner / Dancing / Cash Bar 
Date: Saturday, May 10, 2014   
Location: Pacific Inn,  

                 1160 King George Boulevard, Surrey  
Time: 1800 hours  
Tickets: $40.00 per person 

RSVP to P.R. Officer Andrew at 604-536-0430  
 
Vancouver Squadron's  Bilgewater Bash 

Dinner / Dance  
Date: Saturday, April 5, 2014  
Location: Royal Vancouver Yacht Club,  
                 3811 Point Grey Road, Vancouver  
Time: 1800 hours 
Tickets: $75.00 per person 
RSVP to Ruth at 604-294-5310  
Members of all Squadrons are welcome 

 

Pacific Mainland AGM & Change of Watch 

Date: Saturday, May 24, 2014 
Location: Executive Plaza  

                 405 N Road, Coquitlam 
Members of all Squadrons are welcome 
 

White Rock Squadron Winter Graduation 

Date: Monday, May 26, 2014 
Location: TBA 
Time: 1900 hours 
Dress code is ‘Blues and Greys’ 
 
Program Night “Share it - Learn It” 
Date: Thursday, March 27, 2014 
Location: Elgin Hall 
                 14250 Crescent Road, Surrey 
Time: 1900 hours 

RSVP to Programs Officer John at john@fvc-bc.com 
 
Extended Cruise Planning Night 
Date: Thursday, March 20, 2014 
Location: TBA 

RSVP to Cruisemaster Barry at irishromy@shaw.ca  
 

UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS   

Can you name the marina where this  
restaurant is found? 

 

 
Answer can be found on page 13 

The White Rock Squadron is  

looking for new Bridge members! 
 

This is a great opportunity  

to volunteer in your  

community with other boating enthusiasts.   

To learn more about  joining the   

White Rock Squadron Bridge or to submit a  

nomination, please contact Past-Commander 

Harald at 604-538-7311 by March 15th. 

 

There are several great positions  

waiting to be filled. 

 

Jump Aboard!! 

mailto:john@fvc-bc.com
mailto:irishromy@shaw.ca
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TRITRITRI---SQUADRON CHRISTMAS PARTYSQUADRON CHRISTMAS PARTYSQUADRON CHRISTMAS PARTY   

The 7th Annual Tri-Squadron Christmas  
party was held on November 23, 2013  

 
It was another great event with the three  

CPS Squadrons; Langley, Sur Del  and 
White Rock coming together to kick off 

the holiday season!  
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TRAININGTRAININGTRAINING   

January and February have been really busy months for 

WRPS! In January, Public Relations Officer Andrew 
Pothier organized and hosted a very successful student 

grad, where students were honoured for their achieve-
ments in our Fall 2013 training sessions. With 55 students 

graduating, a good turn out and several guests from Pacific 

Mainland Division, classes like Boating Basics (PCOC), 

Boating Essentials, Seamanship, Fundamentals of Weath-
er, Electronic Navigation, Radar for Pleasure Craft and 

Instructor Development were well represented. We also 
awarded one student for Celestial Navigation and Senior 

Navigator, a terrific achievement!! White Rock has a solid 
reputation for providing one of the best selections of CPS 

training in the lower mainland! 
 

Also in January, we registered 24 students in Boating Ba-

sics (PCOC) and Advanced Piloting. At the beginning of 

February we registered another 50 students to begin Boat-
ing Essentials and VHF/Maritime Radio. For those of you 

wondering at whether you would like to review what 
courses we'll be offering this fall, we are about to an-

nounce that list within the next few weeks. Not too soon to 

start planning for Fall training rather than hibernating this 

winter, our course offerings will be published on the CPS 

national website (www.cps-ecp.ca under 'Courses'), or on 
our own squadron website, www.whiterocksquadron.org 

under Scheduled Courses. We plan to offer Boating Basics 
(PCOC), Boating Essentials, Seamanship, Fundamentals 

of Weather, VHF/Maritime Radio, Electronic Navigation 

and RADAR for Pleasure Craft - something for everyone!!  

 
Whether you would like to increase your skillset or add to 

your own knowledge base, encourage your spouse or get 
your children trained up to be safe on the water, we'll be 

pleased to welcome you aboard to join any of our classes!! 
 

Please consider joining us as a student or even as a helpful 
volunteer - we need all we can get of both!! Online regis-

tration will be open within the next few weeks for Fall 

training, so please sign up and come out and join us this 

Fall!! You'll be glad you did!! 
 

 
Gerry Durant 

Training Officer 

White Rock Power & Sail Squadron 

Nationally the organization is busy ad-

hering to the new Not-for-profit Legisla-

tion and restructuring our organization 
accordingly.  Our Law Officer Chuck 

Beale and a team of volunteers are cur-

rently rewriting our new and much sim-
pler set of draft regulations subject to 

approval at the National Governing 

Board meeting in April.  Following the 
approval, work will begin on a new oper-

ations guidebook.  A new simpler format 
for our directors and voting process of 

each member will have a vote is in the 

works.   All this to have final approval 
at  the October 2014 National Confer-

ence. 

  
The membership card will also be affect-

ed with the new simplified organiza-

tion.  The process will allow for now 
issuing a permanent membership card 

which will be quite a saving to the corpo-

ration in the long run. 
  

Recreational Vessel Courtesy Check 

RVCC are pushing this courtesy program 

in the marinas across the country and is 

viewed by the National Marketing Com-

mittee as Chair Jill Dennis-Raycroft, who 
teaches marketing at the university level, 

states this is  excellent opportunity for 

squadrons to market ourselves and our 
boating courses in the communities. 

  

Also Chair Jill and her team recommend 
we use the new marketing program to 

compliment to our new web-

site www.boatingcourses.ca which 

we are using across the country for the 

sake of recognition and oneness across 
the country. 

  

National training is looking at on-the-
water programs and satisfying some of 

the requests for some shorter cours-
es.  The longer more in-depth courses are 

still always available in the advanced 

mode to satisfy that need as well. 
  

Blaine Marina – Harbor Master Andy 

Peterson has approached PMD to organ-
ize and participate in a combined event at 

the marina.  More details to follow as 

they materialize. 

  
PMD AGM will be held at the Executive 

Plaza in Coquitlam on May 24 with lots 

of fun activities, prizes and a speaker.   
PMD  Integrated Cruise will be held 

Aug. 23 again at Telegraph Harbor, The-
tis Island. So mark these dates on your 

calendar and join us. 

  
Happy clean up from the winter storms 

and hope  the sea ghosts have been kind 

to your vessel.   
  

Yours in safe boating, 
   
  
Shirley Shea,  AP 

District Commander  
Pacific Mainland District 
Canadian Power and Sail Squadrons 

DISTRICT COMMANDER’S REPORTDISTRICT COMMANDER’S REPORTDISTRICT COMMANDER’S REPORT   

http://www.cps-ecp.ca
http://www.boatingcourses.ca/
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GRADUATIONGRADUATIONGRADUATION   

 

 
The White Rock Squadron graduation 
ceremony for the Fall boating courses 
was well attended this year.  The cere-
mony was held on the 27th of January, 
2014 at the Crescent Beach Yacht Club.  
 
Congratulations to all the students who 
completed their boating courses during 
the Fall term.   
 
A special congratulations to Crystal who 
received the Boating Essentials award, 
and to Sally who received the Seaman-
ship Award. 
 
Also, Officer-at-Large Dave from the Sur
-Del  Squadron was awarded the Senior  
Navigator certification. Well done! 
 
Thank you to all the volunteer  
instructors and proctors who supported 
the students’ learning during the Fall 
term.   
 
 

Great job everyone! 
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WEBMASTERWEBMASTERWEBMASTER   

Answer on page 12 

There is a feature on the CPS National Website that provides 

the opportunity for interactive communication between CPS 

Members.  It is the CPS “Member’s Forums’”.  Your e-mail 
address and normal CPS login password provide access to the 

Forums at http://forums.cps-ecp.ca/ . There you will find many 

subjects of interest, or better yet, you can start your own topic 
or “thread”.  

Sadly the Member’s Forums have been underutilized to date, 

but because most members are unaware they exist, and that they 
are more than welcome to add their comments.  The forums are 

also regularly monitored by CPS National Officers so members 
can be assured their comments are “heard” by our National 

Bridge. 

We recently added a link to the Member’s Forums on the Links 

page of our White Rock Squadron Website 

www.whiterocksquadron.org/links.html  

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

So if you have a comment, suggestion, question, or criticism 
you have another place to go to be heard. 

 

Gerry Spence 
Webmaster 

White Rock Power and Sail Squadron 

  

Pacific Mainland District 
Unit of the Canadian Power and Sail Squadron 

 

Annual General Meeting & Change of WatchAnnual General Meeting & Change of WatchAnnual General Meeting & Change of Watch   
May 24, 2014May 24, 2014May 24, 2014   

 
 Executive Inn, 405 North Road, Coquitlam, B.C.  

 (Special room rate - $119. Mention ID# 13621, Ph. 604-936-9399  for reservations) 
 
 

  Events:  0830-0930 Registration 

    0830-0930 Sponsored continental breakfast 
   0930-1130 Annual General Meeting 

1130-1215 Cash Bar 

 1215-1430 Lunch, Change of Watch, Awards 
1430-1630 Vendor Fair & fashion show, viewing of latest marine  
 products  and wear; and a presentation by former education  
 officer aboard  a scientific research vessel  

   

Registration and Payment due  May 15, 2014Registration and Payment due  May 15, 2014Registration and Payment due  May 15, 2014   

To register, visit the CPS website at www.cps-ecp.ca/pacificmainland/ 

 

Chair/contact:   

Stan Shepherd 

604 987 5789 , stanshepherd@shaw.ca 

CPS Members’ Forums 

Dress Code:  

Blues and Grays/whites for AGM 

http://forums.cps-ecp.ca/
http://www.whiterocksquadron.org/links.html
http://www.cps-ecp.ca/pacificmainland/
mailto:stanshepherd@shaw.ca
mailto:stanshepherd@shaw.ca
http://www.cps-ecp.ca/
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GOVERNMENT & INDUSTRY LIAISON GOVERNMENT & INDUSTRY LIAISON GOVERNMENT & INDUSTRY LIAISON    

The following report was submitted by P/D/C Jerry Powers, SN to  District  
Commander Shirley Shea and members of the Council for the Pacific Mainland   

District. The report was received February 3, 2014.   

  

                           PACIFIC MAINLAND DISTRICT 
                                           A UNIT OF 

                CANADIAN POWER & SAIL SQUADRONS 

 
 

 

Coast Guard Canada (CCG) Update: 

 
Salvage operation involving the sunken US supply ship, General M.G. Zalinski, was completed in December 2013 and 

declared a success.  Monitoring of the ship will be ongoing and a final check of the vessel will be done in the spring of 
2014.  The ship went down near Hartley Bay in 1946. 

 
Fraser River boaters should be aware that both the upstream and the downstream range markers on Woodward Island in 

the south arm of the Fraser River (west of Massey Tunnel) are being reconstructed this month.  Minor shifts in position 
of the markers may take place and such data will be published once resurvey and recertification has been carried out.   

 
Replacement or relocation of the Cape Mudge Sector light is still under consideration.  CCG has expressed preference 

for a new location instead of extensive tree clearing on First Nations land; however, funding continues to be an issue.     

 

Western Canada Marine Response Corporation (WCMRC) Update: 

 

WCMRC has recently announced their intent to hire 16 new employees in 2014 as part of their coastal expansion and re
-organization plan.  They have also placed an order for another rapid response self-skimming vessel similar to the MJ 

Green and Eagle Bay, both 50 feet in length.  

WCMRC continues to work closely with both Kinder Morgan and Northern Gateway Pipeline (NGP) on their proposals.  

If either or both of these projects move forward, there are further WCMRC expansion plans in place and ready for im-
plementation. 

 

Transportation Safety Board of Canada (TSB): 

 

The TSB publishes some very interesting reports of maritime incidents which may be of interest to pleasure boaters.  
Members can access it at www.bst-tsb.gc.ca.  Of particular interest is a recently released report (M12F0011) of a colli-

sion involving two fishing vessels off the coast of Washington.  The report comments on a number of factors that ulti-
mately resulted in the collision, the sinking of one of the vessels and the loss of one crew member.    

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

P/D/C Jerry Powers, SN 

Government & Industry Liaison 

  

http://www.bst-tsb.gc.ca/
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Don’t Miss It! 

Victoria Harbour Boat Show 

May 1-4    Victoria, BC 

For more details:   

www. bcybca.com 

On the Cover 
The photograph found on the cover of the newsletter was provided by Keith R. 

Franks Photography. Born and raised in Moose Jaw, Saskatchewan, Keith moved to 

the west coast in his early 20s. Photography has  been a lifelong hobby for Keith. 
Since retirement, Keith has had more time to develop his skills as well as challenge 

himself to remain current in the use of photo-related technologies. To see more  

of Keith’s photographs, visit his website at:   
keithfranksphotography.com 

1) Engine 

 Change engine oil 

 Change transmission oil 

 Change Filters Oil, Fuel, Water sep-

arator 

 Change coolant as required 

 Check water pump, change impeller 

as required 

 Inspect all engine belts 

 Check for rust in engine compart-

ment 

 May indicate coolant leak 

 Check for oil and fuel leaks, repair 

as required 

 Check for soot (may indicate ex-
haust leak) 

 Keep engine pan clean so new leaks 
can be detected 

 Check for excessive vibration. May 

indicate engine and/or shaft misa-

lignment 

 Inspect hoses and hose clamps 

 Clean sea strainer 

 

2) Electrical 

 Check battery fluid levels 

 Clean posts and clamps, tighten if 

necessary 

 Check connections to starter and 
alternator 

 Ensure contacts to shore power con-

nector are not corroded or burnt, 

connector should never feel hot 

 Check that all lights are operational 
 

3) Safety Items 

 Inspect lifelines 

 Check operation of engine compart-

ment fan 

 Inspect fire extinguishers, re-certify 

as required 

 Check expiry dates on flares 

 Check condition of PFDs, horn, 

flashlights 

 Check and restock first aid kit 

 Verify operation of smoke and CO 

detectors 

 

4) Plumbing 

 Check operation of sump pump 

Inspect hoses and hose clamps 

 Check head operation 

 Inspect rest of sanitation system for 

leaks 

 

5) Lubrication 

 Blocks, sheaves, winches 

 Wheel and linkage to rudder 

 Other mechanical parts as required 

 

6) Spares 

 Ensure that spares are on hand to 

replace impellers, filters, belts and 

other items recommended for your 
boat 

 

7) Miscellaneous 

 Check through hulls 

 Inspect anchor rode, line and chain 

 Replace zincs, in engine, propeller 

shaft, outboard, etc. 

 Check stuffing box 

 For sailboats, check condition of 

lines, sails and rigging 

 Lubricate furler bearings 

Plus all other items specific to your 

boat 

 

Submitted by: 
 

Assistant Training Officer Tom Foxall of 
Symphony 

 

As we  begin to spring-clean our houses, we  also need to consider what  cleaning and preparations should be done to 

ensure our boats are ready for the summer cruising season.  Whether you are new to boating or need a refresher course 
on  preparing  for the cruising season, check out the following articles for tips on getting you and your boat ready:   

IT’S MAINTENANCE TIME AGAIN 

 

It's that special time of year when you are starting to get enthusiastic about boating but it's too cold to go out on the water. This 
makes it the ideal time for maintenance. You don't really want to go out yet but you want to spend time on the boat. So make the 

best of this time and get your boat ready for summer. 

 
Make a list, check it twice. You didn't get around to it at Christmas, so do it now. The best list to use for maintenance tasks is the 

one you make yourself for your boat. You can start from one of the thousands of suggested lists on the internet but your boat will be 

different in some irritatingly unique way. And remember, your list is never finished. It's an ongoing project. Add to it whenever 
something unexpected happens that you need to keep checking, or when you get tips from other boat owners about strange behav-

iours of your model that aren’t mentioned in the manual. Keep a maintenance log that shows all work done on the boat by you or by 
others. Here are some items to get you started. This is by no means complete for any specific boat. 

http://www.bcyba.com
keithfranksphotography.com
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Answer  (photograph on page 6) ~   It’s the Genoa Bay Café at Genoa Bay. 
 
Genoa Bay can be found on the North side of Cowichan Bay or on Nav Canada marine 
chart #3478 (Plans Saltspring Island). To learn more about the facilities, rates and/or to 
make a booking at the marina, visit their website at www.genoabaymarina.com/  

 

There is some snow on the ground but 

the first day of spring is approaching – 

March 21, and spring heralds the start of 

the White Rock Squadrons active cruis-

ing program. Elsewhere in this An-

chorline edition you will finds cruising 

dates, marinas and associated infor-

mation 

As Cruisemaster, I and the Squadron 

look forward to seeing you out on the 

water. New boaters are especially wel-

comed and encouraged to attend. We are 

all scattered about different marinas but 

if you have never crossed the Strait 

please give me a call and we will try to  

 

find you a buddy boat. So what you do  

to prepare for a wonderful weekend  

with other Squadron members. 

Firstly, lets talk about your boat By now 

you had it out of the water – legs ser-

viced, bottom paint applied or touched 

up, zincs replaced – don't forget about 

checking or replacing bellows or impel-

lors if you have them. Always carry radi-

ator coolant, belts, hoses, spark plugs, 

fuel filters, oil filters, oil and a tool kit. 

Make sure your batteries are in good 

shape and don't forget the power cord. 

Lastly leave your marina with a full tank 

of fuel. 

 

As for yourselves pack a bag of casual 

clothing.....we don't stand on formalities. 

There is a happy hour the first day-- 

bring an appetizer and don't forget your  

favourite adult beverage. A potluck sup-

per generally on the Sunday is followed 

by a crib tournament. 

Please let the Cruisemaster know you 

will be attending. Stay safe and we will 

see you at Port Browning for the Easter 

cruise April 18 and 19. 

 

Submitted by : 

Cruisemaster Barry of Freedom Too 

GET READY FOR SUMMER CRUISING 

While this is not all inclusive, it is a  sup-

plement. Our old Boating Course C-2.2.2 

has a detailed list, and there are lists 
available on-line too. A check list is es-

sential so that nothing is missed. 

Check the integrity of through-hulls . 
Operate the shut off valves until they 

open and close freely. Check all hoses 

and clamps .Ensure through-hulls are 
open prior to drawing water through 

them. If you have winterized any fresh 
water system, flush out all (non-toxic) 

antifreeze.  

Check the engine antifreeze to ensure 

proper strength. This may have been re-
placed as part of the lay-up procedure! Is 

the anti-corrosive chemical still active? 

A proper tune-up of the engines should 
be done. A fresh set of spark plugs is 

“cheap” insurance to help ensure a 

smooth running engine. 

Gasoline: unless you have added stabi-

lizer to the gasoline, it will be stale.  

Therefore, drain and replace. You may 

have to overhaul the carburetor/fuel in-

jectors, since varnish may have separated 
from the fuel and coated delicate internal 

parts. 

Diesel: unless you have added biocide, it 
may have to be replaced, and possibly 

have to fuel tanks flushed. 

How is the battery? Fully charged? Fluid 

levels? Unless it has been kept charged 
during layover, it will most likely need 

replacing. 

Thoroughly clean the boat, inside and 
out. Waxing will help long term preser-

vation and appearance of the Gel-Coat. 

Inspect and paint as needed. If you use 
ablative bottom paint then repaint when 

temperature is OK. 

Inspect anchor rode. Is it undamaged and 

available (bitter end fastened?) 

Inspect sails, sheets, halyards, rigging, 

rudder. (check for corrosion inside stain-

less steel fittings). 

Safety Equipment. Inspect all items, en-

sure that all required is on board. Lost 
your check list? Transport  Canada shows 

requirements for your boat size, on-line. 

Fire extinguishers, inspect and renew as 

necessary. The inspection card needs 

signing. 

Flares, how many? Up to date? (only 

valid for four years from date of manu-
facture). 

Spares kit and tools, spare oil, on board 

and available.  

Check your boating equipment, (lines, 
fenders, boat hook, in good shape and 

available). 

Before you launch, ensure that the 

DRAIN PLUG is properly installed too. 

Submitted by:  

Instructor Ken of Kitiwake 

THE IMPORTANCE OF A CHECKLIST 

http://www.genoabaymarina.com/
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THE GALLEY GOURMETTHE GALLEY GOURMETTHE GALLEY GOURMET   

 

 

Penne with Vodka Sauce 
Serves 6 

 

 
1 T butter 

2 medium shallots; minced (about ½ cup) 

2 garlic cloves; minced 
2 T fresh parsley; minced (less if using dried) 

2/3 t salt 

¼ t pepper 
3 T tomato paste 

2 oz Vodka 

12 oz penne 
½ C whipping cream 

Fresh basil cut in ribbons for garnish 

 

Heat large skillet over medium-low heat.  Add butter, shallots & 
garlic.  Sauté until shallots start to caramelise, about 3 to 5 

minutes.  Add parsley, salt & pepper, stirring once or twice.  Add 

tomato paste and mix to form paste.  Cook for about 5 minutes, 
moving paste around pan occasionally; add vodka.  Scrap bottom 

of pan with a wooden spoon and cook for about 5 minutes more.  
Add whipping cream and simmer. 

Add cooked pasta to sauce.  Stir, serve and top with basil. 

 

 

 

 

Stove Top One-Dish Chicken Skillet 

Makes 4 servings. 

 

1 ½ C hot water 

¼ C butter or margarine, melted 

1 pkg. Stove Top Stuffing Mix for Chicken 
4 small boneless/skinless chicken breasts (1lb) 

1 can condensed Cream of Mushroom soup 

1/3 C sour cream 

 

Mix hot water, margarine & stuffing; set aside. 

Cook chicken in skillet on medium heat 5 minutes. on each side. 

Mix soup & sour cream; pour over chicken.  Top with stuffing; 
cover.  Cook on low heat 10 minutes. or until chicken is done. 

Don’t have an oven on your boat? Need some new ideas for  dinner while you are 

out on the water?  Check out these great recipes provided by Ann of Drifter. 

If you have a recipe to share or a story to tell about  

cooking while cruising , please email  it to the  

Anchorline editor at editor@whiterocksquadron.org 
 

BC Boat and Sportsmen Show BC Boat and Sportsmen Show BC Boat and Sportsmen Show    

is coming to the Tradex! is coming to the Tradex! is coming to the Tradex!    

 

Abbotsford, BC 

March 7 - 9  

 

Details about the show, can be found on the website: 

www.masterpromotions.ca/events-schedule/  

 
 

 

                                               

 

Canadian Power and Sail Squadron is participating in this 

event and is looking for volunteers to help out with the 

CPS booth.  If you are interested in volunteering, please 

contact Lynn at 604-516-6072  

VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED!! 

mailto:editor@whiterocksquadron.org
http://www.masterpromotions.ca/events-schedule/
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KIDS CORNERKIDS CORNERKIDS CORNER   

Let’s help the pirate find his ship ... 

Hey kids! 
For more fun, check out the games, contests 

and activities on the CPS kids website -  

www.cps-ecp/kids 

http://www.cps-ecp.ca/kids/links.html
http://www.cps-ecp/kids


The Anchorline page  16  SPRING 2014   

 

Have you liked us               on  

Facebook? 

We average approximately  one new posting 

on Facebook each day with updates on our 

Squadron courses and events,  

as well as news and features  

of  interest to area boaters.  

Do you follow us on twitter?  

Do you Tweet? 

 

We tweet almost daily... 

@whiterockPSS 

 

Check us out at  

www.twitter.com/whiterockpss 

The Anchorline is the newsletter of the White Rock Power and Sail Squadron and is published electronically 4 times 

per year. All issues are posted on our website for your viewing. 

Members: please send your boating photos, images, stories, maintenance hints, and ads to the editor  
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White Rock Squadron Bridge 
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White Rock Power & Sail Squadron 

Box 499 
800 15355 24 Ave 
Surrey BC  V4A 2H9 
604-515-5566   

info@whiterocksquadron.org 

www.whiterocksquadron.org  

www.facebook.com/whiterocksquadron 

www.twitter.com/whiterockpss 

Pacific Mainland District  

984 West Broadway 
PO Box 53523 
Vancouver BC  V5Z 4M6 
www.cps-ecp.ca/pacificmainland/ 

Canadian Power & Sail Squadrons 

26 Golden Gate Court 
Scarborough ON  M1P 3A5 
1-888-CPS-BOAT (1-888-277-2628) 
or (416) 293-2438  
(during business hours eastern time) 
Fax: (416) 293-2445 

hqg@cps-ecp.ca 

www.cps-ecp.ca 

CPS Twitter  

CPS Forums  

CPS YouTube videos 

CPS Courses (White Rock Squadron) 

To reach any of these Bridge members, please call 604-515-5566 

http://www.twitter.com/whiterockpss
mailto:editor@whiterocksquadron.org
mailto:info@whiterocksquadron.org
http://www.whiterocksquadron.org
http://www.facebook.com/whiterocksquadron
http://www.twitter.com/whiterockpss
http://www.cps-ecp.ca/pacificmainland/
mailto:hqg@cps-ecp.ca
http://www.cps-ecp.ca
http://twitter.com/#!/cpsboat
http://forums.cps-ecp.ca/
http://www.youtube.com/CPSECP
http://www.cps-ecp.ca/public.asp?C=39&K=225480&ListingByCategory=311&ListingBySubCategory=&ListingByMonth=*ALL*&ListingByEventType=&ListingByProvince=&ListingByCity=
http://www.cps-ecp.ca/

